	



Minutes of Overview and Scrutiny (Services) Committee

Meeting Date:

Tuesday, 14 February 2006 starting at 7pm

Present:

Councillor A Knox (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance: Chief Executive, Street Scene Manager

743
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillor D Smith.

744
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 November 2005 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

745
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the meeting.

746
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

747
WORK PROGRAMME 2005/06

(a) 
Teenage Activity
At the last meeting a Member Working Group consisting of Councillors Butler, Smith and Yearing had been form to investigate this particular subject area.  An initial meeting had been held where the “Every Child Matters” template had been used to identify the current position of the Borough Council in delivering services for young people.  It was felt that the group should now consider what the Borough Council can achieve under the various headings outlined and to establish what the Ribble Valley Borough Council provides for young people in the Ribble Valley as well as what the private and voluntary sectors provide.  It was felt that we should concentrate on the areas where the Borough Council has some influence.

RESOLVED:
That a further meeting of the Member Working Group be held and a detailed report be presented to this Committee.  

(b)
The Elderly

At the last meeting a Member Working Group consisting of Councillors Flitcroft, Taylor and Sutcliffe was formed to investigate and report back on this particular subject.  Again, an initial scoping meeting had been held and they were currently gathering information from the public and private sector organisations, Lancashire County Council and voluntary providers.  

RESOLVED:
That another meeting of the Member Working Group be held supported by appropriate officers and a detailed report be presented to this Committee.

(c)
Car Parking Charges


At the last meeting a Member Working Group consisting of Councillors Ainsworth, Holtom and Knox had been formed to investigate and report back on this particular subject area.  An initial scoping meeting had been held which highlighted what the Borough Council already do in this area.  In addition the group compiled a list of traffic and parking concerns that exist in the Borough with the intention of finding an effective mechanisms for these problems to be tackled.  It was felt that these should be included on the agendas of the newly formed Ribble Valley Lancashire Local.  The list needed to be more comprehensive and the Street Scene Manager will write to all Councillors requesting that they inform him of any local highway, traffic or car parking issues.  These issues would then be prioritised for the next meeting of this Committee.  

RESOLVED:
That the Member Working Group meet again to prioritise identified issues and report back to Committee.  

748
LANCASHIRE SCRUTINY PARTNERS FORUM

The Chief Executive reported that a meeting of the Lancashire Scrutiny Partners Forum was being hosted in the Ribble Valley Council Chambers on Friday, 24 February 2006 at 10 am.  He issued an invitation to all Members of this Committee to attend. 

The meeting closed at 8.05pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Olwen Heap ext 4408.
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